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TO: PDL VEBA Committee DATE: January 29, 2025 
RE: Account Update from Alerus FROM: Shauna Anderson, 

Director 
 

Overall, the administration of VEBA benefits underwent a significant reorganization 
in 2024 with updates to the plan that allow for a more cost-effective approach to 
retiree healthcare for Medicare-eligible retirees.  This was completed in partnership 
with MERS and Aptia Healthcare consultants.  We also addressed a long-standing 
misinterpretation of VEBA age requirements that were not properly administered, 
to ensure that benefits were maintained to those who had been receiving them. 

The plan remains financially viable and self-supporting, especially with the recent 
updates made.  As we are able to provide more cost-effective and high-quality 
medical insurance to our current employees, we plan to close the plan to current 
ineligible staff members and support those staff in an HRA setup that would 
decrease our VEBA liabilities even further, while providing a more sustainable long-
term solution to retiree healthcare support for our younger generations of current 
employees. 

I plan to bring this solution to the board after our insurance renewal, in the latter 
half of 2025, to ensure that the financial implications are included in our next full 
actuarial valuation.  That should conclude the years-long transition that we have 
been working through to reform our VEBA administration for long-term 
sustainability. 

 

Alerus Account Representative, Stanton Shields, will be presenting remotely on the 
current status of our VEBA account.  Supplementary information on the annual 
performance of the trust and current market conditions are attached to this memo. 
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